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Note from The Headteachers
Welcome to the Ramsey Voice, which comes at the 
end of a year that we could not have predicted. We can 
definitely say it has been a year like no other and we must 
hope that next year provides us with the opportunity to 
return to a more ‘normal’ way of life. The Ramsey Voice is 
a celebration of the achievements of the students. Whilst 
many of the extra-curricular activities, trips and visits have 
had to be put on hold for the time being, we still have 
much to celebrate.

The Year 11 Leavers attended their ‘live virtual’ Awards Evening. Despite not being able to see everyone in person, the awards were 
presented and in this most difficult of years, where so many of the normal ‘leaving’ activities were cancelled, it was fantastic to 
celebrate their achievements. 

In this edition we would also like to celebrate the staff: particularly their contribution to supporting students and their families 
during the year. The messages of thanks parents have sent to the whole staff or specific individuals have been greatly appreciated. 
Recognition of the provision to support Young Carers, the continuous work of the Pastoral Team and the collective efforts to raise 
donations for the food bank are just a few of the examples of how our staff always put the best interests of the children at the centre 
of everything we do.

This edition also contains information of how families and individuals can access additional support during the holiday period.

At times, we know not everyone has agreed with the decisions we have made, but we are attempting to ensure all members of our 
community stay safe, as we deliver the best possible educational experience. 

We hope to gradually reintroduce many of the activities that are such an important part of the overall school experience, those that 
contribute to developing a broader understanding of the world in which we live. This will be done when it is safe and in line with 
government guidance.

A key factor in our decision making is allowing opportunities to be created to engage and excite which allow the students to become 
curious. Staff have been creative in their use of online technology. Parents have told us the students have had positive experiences 
when they have taken part in the lessons delivered via remote learning.  Apart from a few technical issues, the online Parent-Teacher 
Consultations have also been well received by the majority of parents.

No doubt next year will be just as challenging as 2020, but in different ways. The promise of several new Covid-19 vaccines will 
take time to take effect. During that time, we will still have to implement the control measures in school and ask for your continued 
support. 

However, what we can aim to achieve in that time is for students to continue to aspire ‘to be the best they can be’. The words of Walt 
Disney, creator of the famous Mickey Mouse can remind us how we can fulfil this aim:

“We keep moving forward, opening new doors and doing things because we’re curious and curiosity keeps leading us down new 
paths.”

We want our students to be curious, take lots of paths and explore all possible opportunities – but in a safe manner!

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
Mr James and Mr Leys

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
Merry Christmas from the Staff at The 
Ramsey Academy, stay safe and all the 

best for 2021!
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Year 11 Artwork                                                                                                                                          
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
Friday the 13th November... unlucky for some but not for our Y11 Art students who spent the day working 
on final pieces for their Natural History project! Some really high quality work produced. Well done.                                                                                       
Mrs Gerrard.                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

Erin N                                                                                                                                                Chloe B                                                                                       

Millie S                                                                                                                                                Jessica T                                                                                                                          
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Young Carers Award                                                                                                                                            
                                                                                                                                      
Whether supporting a family member either emotionally or physically, 
Young Carers are amazing. Which can sometimes be under very difficult 
circumstances. We feel at The Ramsey Academy, that Young Carers should 
be supported both in and out of school to help them reach their full 
potential.  This is why we applied to take part in the award scheme. We 
felt that this reinforces our belief that all staff should be involved in the 
support of these young people.

The award is built on 5 standards devised from feedback from young carers 

1. UNDERSTAND — There are assigned members of staff with responsibility for understanding and 
addressing young carers needs 

2. INFORM — Awareness is raised by sharing knowledge about disability, illness and young carers 
throughout the school 

3. IDENTIFY — Young carers are being identified within your school                                                                                                                                           
                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
4. LISTEN — They are listened to, consulted with and given time and space to talk 

5. SUPPORT — Young carers are supported within the school, and signposted to whole family resources and services outside 
the school. To gain an award, we ask schools to evidence how they are meeting these five standard

If you would like more information about the support available for young carers, please contact Mrs Speechley on 
jspeechley@ramseyacademy.com.  Or you can self refer via https://forms.essex.gov.uk/default.aspx/RenderForm/?F.
Name=VxC8Pwm6m3H&HideAll=1

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
Mrs Speechley

Pastoral Award                                                                                                                                            
                                                                                                                                                          
Congratulations to the Ramsey Academy Pastoral Team, finalists in the National Awards for Pastoral Care in Education.

This is the first time ever an event has been organised to recognise the fantastic achievements across schools in the UK on pastoral care.

The Finalists

Pastoral Team of the Year – Sponsored by The Thrive Approach

(A team that works in pastoral 
care and can demonstrate a 
determination to support young 
people to achieve their full 
potential and a positive impact 
on the young people they work 
with)

Moor End Academy – 
Huddersfield, West Yorkshire

Pastoral Support Team – Cardinal 
Newman Catholic High School – 
Warrington, Cheshire

Guidance Team –  Churchill 
Community College – Wallsend, 
Tyne and Wear

Pastoral Managers- Julie Ayres, 
Hannah Jolly, Geves La Fosse 
and Lauren Koster, – The Ramsey 
Academy, Halstead, Essex

 Silver Springs Primary Academy 
– Stalybridge, Cheshire.                                                                                                                                        
                                           
Congratulations,                                           
Mr Leys
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Remembrance Day 2020                                                                                                                                             
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
On the 11th November 2020 the Ramsey Academy observed silence to honour the fallen soldiers that bravely gave the 
ultimate sacrifice for their country.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
                                                                                                                                                                                                        
An assembly was delivered to the students to educate them of the significance. Students learned of the eager 
anticipation around the world of the armistice being declared. The armistice was signed at 5.12am and by 8-8.30 most 
soldiers on the Western Front were aware and then the new spread to Britain. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
In Britain the bells rang out in the churches for the first time since 1914 at 12pm. Schools and employers called a 
half day holiday. The king and queen journeyed out in their carriage into the happy crowds- shaking hands with the 
people. The 11th November 1918 was a day of celebration. The war was over. Later on it became a day of remembrance.                                                                                                                                     
Lest we forget.  Ms Scott
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Panto 2020   It’s Behind you!                                                                                                                                             
                                                                                                                                                      
Whilst the Covid-19 pandemic is certainly not “behind us”, 
the plucky panto players of Yr 9 have decided to raise 
everyone’s spirits this year with an online Christmas Panto! 
Written especially by Mrs Barnes, the Ramsey Academy 
version of “Aladdin” will be aired during the final week of 
term to all the school to keep theatre alive and inject a bit 
of Christmas Cheer to the festive season.

The cast includes Mollie M, Hannah J, Mia W, Sophie T, Tetti H, 
Natalie P and Amelie P. In a pacey piece with rhythmic rhyme in 
the best traditions of panto, these students have been using every 
lunch time to make the most of their Christmas creativity. They 
have cast, directed and rehearsed the performance together and 
their independent escapades are so welcome at this point in the 
year.

At a time when the world of the arts and theatre are so sorely limited, this wonderful group of Yr 9 dramatists have shown 
us why it is so important for human beings to keep performance alive, especially at these seasonal times of the year. They 
have certainly brought the spirit of Christmas back into the Drama Department - I hope everyone really enjoys our online 
Christmas Panto....we’re off to Agrabah!!!!

Mrs Barnes

Year 11 Drama Performance                                                                                                                                      
                                                                                                                                                      
                                                                           
How proud we are in the Drama Department to see 
the dedication and efforts of our Yr 11 GCSE group! 
Despite the challenges of times of isolation, online learning and room changes during this tough term, they are ploughing 
ahead with their creative ideas for their first practical assessment.

With themes ranging from “Schizophrenia” to “The Trenches” and from “Coping with Covid” to “While You Were Away - A 
Cautionary Tale”, the students are busy finalising their performance work for assessment. The assessment requires the 
students to create their own piece of theatre using a range of techniques and forms learned over the years of Drama training 
and tuition in school. Along with the performance, the students must submit a portfolio of evidence explaining their ideas, 
analysing the meaning and evaluating the quality of the work.

GCSE Drama students have been particularly impacted upon by the ever-changing conditions of the pandemic; they rely on 
working together in close physical and vocal ways to devise and rehearse their drama. This year they have had to become 
even more creative, developing online discussion and rehearsal groups along with dedicating extra time in breaks and 
after school to be exam ready. I am so very proud of their resilience and 
inspirational work. I wish them every success in the upcoming assessment.

Mrs Barnes
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Geography Competition                                                                                                                                      
                                                                                                                                                      
Earlier this term, year 7 Geography students were invited to design a flag for the continent of Antarctica to celebrate the 
61st anniversary of the Antarctic Treaty being signed on December 1st. The winning design will be sent off to the British 
Antarctic Survey where it will be given to a researcher who is currently living in Antarctica! We received many entries and 
were blown away by the effort and thought put into each design. The winning entry comes from Olivia L in 7E2 (3 merits), 
with Christian M in 7A1 in second place (2 merits) and Alfie M in 7A1 in third place (1 merit)! Congratulations to these three 
and well done to everyone else who took part. All participants will be receiving house points for their efforts and all designs 
will be displayed in the Humanities corridor.   The Geography Department.

1st Place: Olivia L                                                                                                                                                
                                                                                                                                                      

2nd Place: Christian M                                                                                                                                                
                                                                                                                                                      

3rd Place: Alfie M                                                                                                                                                
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Message from the Vice Chair of Governors                                                                                                                                        
                                                                                                                                                      
What a year it has been.  Between lockdowns and partial lockdowns I’m sure you are all 
hoping to get some freedom back in the new year.  Some of the skills you have learnt over 
this period will, I’m sure, help as we come through this pandemic.  Teams and Zoom seem 
here to stay.

Welcome to all the new year 7 students.  It can’t have been easy to miss the end of year 6 
and all that goes with it and move to a new school in the middle of a pandemic.  It is good 
to hear that you are settling in well and I’m sure you will enjoy the many experiences that 
Ramsey has to offer.

As I’m writing this I know that year 11’s are in the middle of mocks.  Stressful at the best of 
times, the loss of school time, coupled with the constant uncertainty must be extremely 
difficult.  I know that your teachers have been really impressed by your dedication and hard 
work to prepare for these exams despite the challenges.  I wish you the best of luck in these exams and in preparing for 
exams in the summer.

I joined a number of years ago as a Governor as I was keen to support the school where my sons attend.  In that time I have 
been impressed by the dedication of teachers to help students achieve their potential and the leadership team to deliver not 
just an academic education but a range of experiences that will support you in your lives.  Many of the small acts often go 
unnoticed but all contribute to a school we can all be proud of.  This has been exemplified through this crisis as we see have 
determined teachers have been to ensure you continue your learning journey and feel supported. 

I wanted to use this as an opportunity to thank staff and students for your efforts going the extra mile to ensure Ramsey Academy 
continues its success story.

If any parents or carers have got this far, you may be interested to know there are a couple of vacancies on the Local 
Governing Body.  This is a great opportunity to support your school and I would highly recommend it.  If you would like more 
information please do contact the school.  

James Sinclair - Vice Chair of Governors

Duke of Edinburgh Awards                                                                                                                                           
                                                                                                                                                      
The Duke of Edinburgh Bronze Award is starting again very soon! Many year 9 
students have shown interest and applied for a space, with the 42 spaces being 
filled in record breaking speed within the first two days – these students have 
now received a letter confirming their place on the award. If you have received a 
confirmation letter, please read it carefully and pay your registration fee by the 
deadline, or your place may be passed to someone on the waiting list.

Our first meeting is taking place on Wednesday 9th December, straight after 
school in FG5. You can check the weekly meeting itinerary on the ‘Ramsey 
DofE’ page, via the Student Portal, on the school website.

Miss Hilton and Miss Ellis
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Class of 2020 Awards Evening                                                                                                                                          
                                                                                                                                       
On Thursday 26 November we held our first ever virtual presentation evening. 
Under normal circumstances, this is the time when we welcome back all our 
students who left in the summer and celebrate their success. We present GCSE 
certificates , along with awards for achievement and progress in all subjects. We 
also have a number of special wards to give.

Obviously, this year has been very different and it is sad that we have been 
unable to all get together. However, we felt it was extremely important to   
recognise everyone’s achievements. A “Live” event took place where the award 
winners were announced and we were treated to a fabulous montage of 
memories from the time spent with us by the Class of 2020. Huge thanks to Mrs 
Harvey for putting this together.

The week after the virtual event, there was the opportunity for student- now ex 
students- to come in and collect certificates and awards. It was wonderful to be 
able to catch up and hear how everyone is getting on.

                                                                                                                                              
Congratulations to everyone on their exam results and on winning awards.

The Special Award winners were-

                                                                                                                                                
Outstanding Contribution to Sport: ELLIE W				  
	

Lucy Jordan Plate : MAX F 	

(Awarded in memory of a former student who cared deeply about the Academy 
community)

David Fielding Award: AMELIA B	

(Outstanding Creative Writing)			 
		

Alan Dyer Award: WERONIKA J

(Most improvement in Maths)		
	

Stewart Billson Award: OWEN S 

(Most improvement in Science)		

Halstead Grammar School Old Girls: TAZMIN S 

(Student who made a significant contribution to the 
Academy)

Christopher Holmes Prize: KELSEY-LEA D 

(Student with best all-round performance throughout 
their college career)

Newell Shield: TAZMIN S

(Student who obtained the highest average points score in their GCSE results)

Old Colonians’ Association Prize for Languages: MAXIMILLIAN G -B

 (Student who made best progress in languages)	

The Milburn Drama Plate:  MALACHI W 

								      

Elizabeth Ward Memorial Trophy: IVAN S	
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Class of 2020 Awards Evening
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        From Mrs Heath and Mrs Burrage 

LLiibbrraarryy  lliiffee  tthhiiss  AAuuttuummnn    

As with the rest of the school, the library has found new ways to adapt so that both staff 
and students can still access our wonderful resources!  Our online catalogue ‘Reading Cloud’ 
has ensured that anyone wishing to borrow, renew or just to explore the range of books we 
have on offer have been able to. 

We have enjoyed delivering books to students via their Tutor rooms.  Students can also 
return books via their Tutor, and they then have their name entered in our half termly 
‘Returned Books’ raffle’.  This has proved popular, and our first prize winner was Blue in 
Year 8!  Well done! 

The next winner will be drawn on the final day of term, just before the Christmas break. 

We have also been running a ‘Book Review’ raffle competition and encouraging students to 
leave their reviews on Reading Cloud.  Again, the winner will be drawn on the last day of 
term. 

We have been promoting our non-fiction books for Non-Fiction November! 

The library has been looking very festive of late, thanks to a group of year 7 students who 
have been busy creating paper garlands and snowflakes! They did an amazing job and 
have been awarded some House points!! 

CCoommiinngg  uupp  iinn  22002211........................  

We are looking forward to 2021!  The ‘Returned Books’ raffle will continue, plus we will be 
encouraging students to enter a writing competition and getting creative!  We will email all 
students with the details in our January newsletter. 

NNeeww  BBooookkss  

  

 

 

 

We have lots of new books including the above titles coming soon! 

 

Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!! 
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Christmas Foodbank Collection                                                                                                                                       
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

                                               
Despite a very challenging year for many 
of the families in our local area, we were 
overwhelmed by the generosity of the 
contributions towards the food bank. 
The food bank provides a vital source of 
support for so many families throughout 
the year and is invaluable to so many. 

We asked all 30 tutor groups to complete 
a Christmas Calendar, donating a food 
item for every day of the calendar. All 30 
tutor groups rose to the challenge, with 
some tutor groups completing multiple 
calendars. Staff from across the academy 
also contributed generously. 

We are really proud and grateful to every 
member of the school community who 
supported this amazing local charity. 

                                                                                                                                                     
Mrs Howkins

Message from the School Captains                                                                                                                                         
                                                                                                                                         
Hi, we are Ellie and Cobi, your new School Captains.                                                                                                                                        
                                                                                                                                                                   
The school has implemented a new safety system to ensure the students 
and teachers remain safe by following all government guidelines. 
We have found the smaller grouping and segregated access due to 
the current global pandemic reassuring, showing us that Ramsey has 
our health and continued education at the forefront of their minds.                                                                                                                                           
                                                                                                                                                             
Recovering from the massive amounts of work missed due to the virus is very 
difficult for us as for most students, however, as School Captains, we are here to 
help anyone through these weird times.

As School Captains we would like to accomplish bringing the school closer 
together. Even if it can only be in year groups (due to the segregations for our safety) we believe that, especially during the uncertain times we 
are living, that we should all be supporting everyone in any way possible to make the school a better place for students to feel comfortable in. 
Ellie P & Cobi B Year 11
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Christmas Jumper Day 2020                                                                                                                                             
                                                                                                                                                     
Christmas, here at the Ramsey is usually a very joyous occasion as the pupils and 
prefects are busy organising the House Christmas meals. Sadly, this year we have 
had to scale back festivities however, we were determined not to let this damped 

our Christmas spirit.                                                                                                                                          
                                                                 
Staff and pupils 
donned their Christmas 
jumpers to add some 
festive cheer and 
raise money for the 
three house charities: 
The smile of Aaron, The Breck foundation and Essex air ambulance.                                                                                                                                       
                                                                                                                                                                            
A massive thank you to all those who participated.   Mrs Howkins
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Christmas Jumper Day 2020                                                                                                                                             
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Meet&Eat
21 -24th December 2020
11:00 – 3:00 each day
Come along and meet other young people (13-19 years)
and take part in activities…
■ Free Food ■ Cooking
■ Sports activities ■ Crafting
■ Games
Ongar Youth Centre
The Gable
CM5 0GA

Green Lodge Youth Centre
(Clacton)
180 Old Road
CO15 3AY

Halstead Youth Centre
Parsonage Street
CO9 2ES

Timberlog Youth Centre
(Basildon)
Timberlog lane 
SS14 1UX

Stansted Youth Centre
Lower street
CM24 8LR

To book a place or to find out more contact:
youth.work@essex.gov.uk

Holiday Hunger Club and Helpful Information                                                                                                                                      

 
 
 

 
 
Active Essex are delivering 42 FREE Holiday Hunger activity clubs across Essex from 20th December, providing physical activity and a nutritious meal for 
over 7000 young people as well as food hampers to take home for the family. 3 of these activity clubs are in North West Essex – all details below. These 
are for both primary and secondary aged children. Parents need to sign up as soon as possible for this. 
 
Details of Braintree offer: 
 
 

Locality Area Provider Venue 

No. of 
places 

per day Dates Times Booking is essential, please use the links below:  

  Braintree Halstead/Witham/Braintree  Community 360  
3 leisure 
centres  60 

21st 22nd 
23rd 10 - 2pm  philiprawlinson@community360.org.uk 

  Braintree Halstead  

Essex Youth Service  
*PROVISION FOR 
SECONDARY PUPILS 

Halstead 
Youth 
Service  13 

21st 22nd 
23rd 24th  10 - 2pm  youth.work@essex.gov.uk   for secondary aged children 

 
This is a link to their website 
 
https://www.activeessex.org/holidayhunger/#:~:text=Holiday%20Hunger%202020,holidays%20and%20February%20half%20term. 

If you find yourself in need of some help this 
winter, the Essential Living Fund can help pay 
for heating, electricity, water and food. We can 
also help you get essential household items 
like a fridge, cooker or table.

How to apply
Check if this applies to you.
Visit www.southend.gov.uk/elfforessex 
Or if you are vulnerable or have no access to the internet 
you can call 0300 7900124 (between 8:45am - 5:00pm).

Emergency help 
with bills, food 
and other items

To get a grant you must
• Live in Essex, Southend or Thurrock
• Be aged over 16
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Helpful Information                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Young Minds: Please find below link for the Young Minds 
newsletter:                        

https://youngminds.org.uk/supporting-parents-
helpfinder/?utm_source=enewsletter&utm_
medium=email&utm_campaign=supporting_parents&utm_
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Information for Parents, Carers  and Students                                                                                                                                         
                                                                                                                                            
https://www.childline.org.uk/ 
Check out the areas called Tool Box and Calm Zone 

on this website which may be useful for students                                                                                                                                         
                                                                         

                                                                                                                                                      

Mental Illness Help in a Crisis                                                                                                                                           
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
If your relative has a mental illness, you may find that there are times when their 
mental illness gets worse. This link to a factsheet gives you information on who 
to contact if you feel that the situation has reached crisis point and they need 
urgent help: https://www.ramseyacademy.com/news/item/getting-help-in-a-crisis.                                                                                                                        

                                                                                                                                                      
                                                                                                                

Confirmed Term Dates 2021-2022                                                                                                                                        

= Schooldays = School holidays = Bank holidays 

 

 
THE RAMSEY ACADEMY, HALSTEAD 

School Term and Holiday Dates 
 Academic Year 2021-2022 

 

September 2021 October 2021 November 2021 December 2021 
M T W T F S S M T W T F S S M T W T F S S M T W T F S S 

  1 2 3 4 5     1 2 3          1 2 3 4 5 
6 7 8 9 10 11 12 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 
13 14 15 16 17 18 19 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 
27 28 29 30    25 26 27 28 29 30 31 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 27 28 29 30 31   

              29 30             

January 2022 February 2022 March 2022 April 2022 
M T W T F S S M T W T F S S M T W T F S S M T W T F S S 

     1 2 31 1 2 3 4 5 6  1 2 3 4 5 6     1 2 3 
3 4 5 6 7 8 9 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 
10 11 12 13 14 15 16 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 28       28 29 30 31    25 26 27 28 29 30  

May 2022 June 2022 July 2022 August 2022 
M T W T F S S M T W T F S S M T W T F S S M T W T F S S 

      1   1 2 3 4 5     1 2 3 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
2 3 4 5 6 7 8 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 
9 10 11 12 13 14 15 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
16 17 18 19 20 21 22 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 27 28 29 30    25 26 27 28 29 30 31 29 30 31     
30 31                           

 
 

= Weekends 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Autumn Term: 

 
Wednesday 1 September 2021 – Friday 17 December 2021 
Half Term 25 October – 29 October 

 
73 days 

Spring Term: Tuesday 4 January 2022 – Friday 1 April 2022 
Half Term 14 February - 18 February 

59 days 

Summer Term: Tuesday 19 April 2022 – Friday 22 July 2022 
Half Term 31 May – 3 June, and May Bank Holiday, 2 May 

63 days 
   
195 days 

 
 
 
 
 

 = Non-student days  = Staff only in school 

Coming soon...                                                                                                                                          


